
 

 

 

 

October 4, 2021 

To all Republicans,  

It has come to my attention that emails and texts are being sent out by other groups and candidates 

claiming to represent the Republicans (GOP) of Shenandoah County.   

This letter is to clear up confusion and set the record straight on who are the Republican nominees for 

Supervisor (i.e. those who won the primary).  Also which School Board candidates are endorsed by the 

Shenandoah County Republican Committee (as voted on at the July 15, 2021 meeting).   

These are our Republican candidates for local offices.  

• Joshua Stephens, District 1 nominee for Supervisor 

• Dennis Barlow, District 1 endorsed candidate for School Board 

• Wade Guinn, District 4 nominee for Supervisor 

• Kyle Gutshall, District 4 endorsed candidate for School Board 

• Dennis Morris, District 5 nominee for Supervisor 

These are the only persons we have nominated and endorsed for local office. If anyone else claims to 

have a Republican endorsement, they are in error.  

It is also important to say that the two School Board candidates above, (and not their opponents), have 

been endorsed by Glenn Youngkin and his Virginia Wins PAC.  

It is incumbent on all Republican Committee members, (Voting and Associate), to abide by Article VII, 

Section C of the Republican Party Plan of Organization.  This section requires us to not make 

contributions to or to publicly support candidates in opposition to Republican nominees.  If you have 

documented evidence of committee members violating the above requirement, please pass this along 

to me by mail and/or email prior to our next committee meeting.  

Sincerely, 

 

Randy Gilbert, SCRC Chair 

398 E. Eaglewood Ln., Mt. Jackson, VA  22842 

Ph 540-335-4764, scrc-chair@shenandoahrepublican.com  


